Congratulatory message

Congratulatory message from Hamidullah Farooqi the Acting Minister for Ministry of Martyrs and Disabled Affairs on
the National Day of the Security and Defense Forces

The courageous forces of the Afghan Armed Forces!

Congratulations to you, your honorable families and the militant people of Afghanistan on the National Day of
Support for Security and Defense Forces.

There is no doubt that the Afghan Armed Forces have high morale and a special sense of patriotism and there are
less people in society. Their heroism and sacrifice in order to preserve and defend the country, national sovereignty,
transversal integrity and the nation in the first line of battle is appreciation. The Afghan Armed Forces are proud of
us that in defense of their national values, they are waging a fierce battle on the front lines of the fight against
terrorists and we believe that with Allah's help and the prayers of the peace-loving Afghan people and their high
morale, so its success is due to these sincere children and Islam-loving youth. It is necessary for all the people of
Afghanistan to fully support these angels of salvation, and not to leave them alone in this holy war with the enemies
of Islam and Afghanistan. The Ministry of Martyrs and the Disabled Affairs as always is committed to respecting their
unforgettable veterans and victims. In addition, to providing full support to the families of the martyrs and people
with disabilities of these brave forces to pay their salaries and benefits in a timely manner. For their children provide
educational opportunities and other significant facilities of life.

In hope of a prosperous and proud Afghanistan!

Long live for Afghan security and defense forces




